BROWNFIELD INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION
BOARD MEETING
DATE:	August 10, 2015
Time:    5:00 p.m.
 (
Others Attending
Brian Brisendine – Brownfield News
Councilmember Leon Pope 
)									
**David Partlow, Director			
**Randy Anthony, Chairman 			
**Mike Swaringen, Secretary				
**Judy Besler
**Trey Didway					
**John Lochridge

Eldon Jobe, City Manager
Mary Jo Collins, City Secretary/ACM				
Kelly Burris, Minutes
	
Randy Anthony, Chairman of the Brownfield Industrial Development Corporation (BIDCorp), called the meeting to order.

The Invocation was led by Boardmember Lochridge.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Boardmember Didway. 

The minutes of July 13, 2015 were approved as presented. 

First, Director David Partlow presented the financial report and funds on hand for July 2015 to the BIDCorp Board. Boardmember Lochridge moved and Boardmember Didway seconded the motion to approve the financial report and funds on hand for July 2015. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no.  Chairman Anthony declared the motion carried.

The sales income tax report hadn’t been received as of meeting time. This item was skipped. 

Next, the Board discussed and considered the 2015-16 fiscal year budget. Director Partlow reviewed the budget with the Board and after some discussion, Boardmember Lochridge moved with a second from Boardmember Swaringen to approve the 2015-16 fiscal year budget as presented and recommend to the City Council for their approval. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no.  Chairman Anthony declared the motion carried.

At 5:43 P.M. the Board went into an Executive Session in accordance with Section 551.087 deliberation regarding economic development negotiations. Boardmember Besler arrived during the Executive Session. 

At 6:18 P.M. the Board returned to open session. Boardmember Lochridge moved, Boardmember Didway seconded the motion to approve the infrastructure grant for John Fehr in the amount of $30,000 for site prep and concrete foundation work done at the Dakota Plaza, located in the 1400 block of North Atkins and the Lubbock Hwy. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no.  Chairman Anthony declared the motion carried.

	With no other matters of business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.
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Secretary, Mike Swaringen
